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Food Glorious Food 

Year 3 enjoyed tasting herbs in 

preparation for making savoury 

muffins next week. There were mixed 

opinions about whether they were 

tasty or not, but most children 

enjoyed tasting chives the most. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Church ask that you do not leave your car in their car park during Sports 

Days as they have groups using their halls that need the space. You are 

welcome to use it for drop off as normal, but then please park elsewhere 

whilst you are at school watching Sports Day. Thank You. 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100086005376237
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Headteacher’s Letter 

Dear Parents  

As I’m sure you can imagine, it’s been quite a week at Pyrford! The most important piece of information 

to share is that the pigeon did, in fact, leave the hall overnight. No pigeons were harmed in his evacuation 

– he left entirely of his own accord! I didn’t think that would be the headline of the week, but it was a 

perfect reminder of why working in a primary school is the best job in the world – the variety in my day-to

-day roles is unbeatable! 

Speaking of variety, Wednesday brought the excitement of a visit from an ITV This Morning film crew! I 

was contacted late Tuesday afternoon to ask if the school would like to take part in promoting National 

Teacher Appreciation Day. We were invited to work with James Partridge, and some filming was planned 

– possibly for television. This quickly escalated into a clip of the assembly being considered for This 

Morning, before the team decided instead to interview some of our fabulous children! 

All in all, it was a brilliant day. We were thrilled to include all of KS2 in the opening titles and incredibly 

proud of the children who only found out that morning that they’d be on TV. It was also a lovely way to 

raise awareness of Teacher Appreciation Day. https://thankateacher.co.uk/nationalthankateacherday/  

I’m extremely proud to be part of a profession full of people who go above and beyond for their jobs. 

Across all the schools I’ve worked in, I’ve met dedicated individuals who pour huge amounts of time and 

effort into making every moment count – from early starts, late finishes, residential visits and school trips, 

to planning, preparing and assessing lessons, parents’ evenings, staff meetings and report writing. And 

that barely scratches the surface! 

The fun didn’t stop there. Our Year 3/4 team took part in their district sports competition this week and 

brought home a host of 1st and 2nd place finishes. We’re eagerly awaiting the final results to see how we 

placed overall. Meanwhile, despite the searing heat, our netball team also had a fantastic tournament on 

Tuesday, finishing second overall. It’s been a great few weeks for competitive sport, and it continues with 

Sports Days next week and the swimming gala taking place tomorrow. I wish all the children the best of 

luck as they represent the school! 

Given the exceptionally hot weather this week, I’d like to reassure parents that we’ve been taking 

appropriate precautions. Each evening, we’re reviewing the forecast and adjusting our lunchtime routines 

to minimise the time children spend outside during the hottest part of the day. Pupils are not required to 

wear blazers, and we allow them to remove ties when it’s too warm. We’ll continue this approach over 

the coming weeks. If it gets particularly hot, we’ll email to let you know children may come in wearing 

their PE kits. Otherwise, we do still expect school uniform to be worn. 

I had the good fortune of accompanying Year 6 to Guildford Cathedral this week for the Leavers’ Service, 

alongside other local CofE schools. It’s been 14 years since I last attended this event, and it was lovely to 

see how it has evolved. The children had the opportunity to visit stations, reflect on their time at primary 

school, and look ahead with excitement to secondary school. I was also so proud of how respectfully and 

thoughtfully our Year 6 pupils engaged with the ceremony. 

Before I finish, I’d like to thank all our wonderful families who donated food for the Eid Sale after school 

yesterday. Sadly, I was stuck in a meeting and missed out on the delicious treats, but I’m told it was a 

roaring success and raised a substantial sum – generously donated to the PTA. Thank you so much! 

The meeting in question was with representatives from the Local Authority, who were working alongside 

Mrs Gilbey and Mrs Bull as part of the Surrey Writing Moderation process. Each year, a selection of 

schools is visited to validate Year 6 teacher assessments. The team were delightful and incredibly 

supportive – and very impressed with the writing produced by our children this year. A huge thank you to 

Team Year 6! 

https://thankateacher.co.uk/nationalthankateacherday/


3 

In light of Surrey’s recent announcement regarding the October half term in 2026, I’m pleased to confirm 

that the Learning Partners Church Academy Trust has agreed to follow suit. This means we too will have a 

two-week October half term in 2026, and as a result, the summer holiday in 2027 will be slightly shorter. 

The updated dates are below. 

Finally, I forgot to introduce Lucy Gould in last week’s newsletter. Lucy has kindly agreed to join the 

teaching team in place of Mrs Woodhams, who will soon be heading off on maternity leave. Lucy is 

already well known to the school, having completed her SCITT training here a few years ago, and she has 

been teaching abroad over the last year. We’re delighted to welcome her back and are excited for the 

contribution she’ll make in the coming year. 

Have a great weekend. 

Mr D 
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On Tuesday 

afternoon, a squad of 

players from Years 5 

and 6 went to 

Hoebridge School to 

participate in a netball 

tournament. Despite the very challenging weather 

conditions, all the girls played extremely well and 

finished in 2nd position overall, which was a 

fantastic achievement. Congratulations to all the 

girls who took part. Mrs Harburn   

 

Yesterday we took a team of Year 4 athletes to 

the district sports in the scorching heat! I couldn't 

be prouder of every single one of them. Pyrford 

really shone at all 4 events of a 400m distance 

race, a sprint, vortex throwing and long jump. 

They performed so well! We had many of our 

children placing in first and second across the 

events and so are very excited to hear the overall 

results when they come through. I was 

particularly impressed by the sportsmanship they 

showed not only to each other as they 

encouraged their team mates but to the other 

competitors too. It was a pleasure to accompany 

them.  

Finally, good luck to our swimmers taking part in 

the Gala tomorrow!  Mrs Steen 
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Dear parents/carers, 

Smartphone Free Childhood is a grass roots movement of parents who believe childhood is too short to be spent on a 
smartphone. We will be represented at Pyrford School Summer Fair on 28th June so please come and find our stall for more 
information/how you can get involved! 

Meanwhile you can -   

- Sign the Parent Pact https://surreyparentpact.smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/ 

- Join Pyrford CofE WhatsApp community - Click link, select Surrey-Woking plus your details and you will be emailed , then sign 
up to ‘Pyrford CofE Primary’ group. Let’s get this membership increased! https://whatsapp.smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/ 

- Read Dr Chatterjee’s tips on parenting in the smartphone era. (See pdf below and click on the link below for more) 

https://www.smartphonefreechildhood.org/resource/dr-rangan-chatterjee-tips  

 

 

https://surreyparentpact.smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/
https://whatsapp.smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/
https://www.smartphonefreechildhood.org/resource/dr-rangan-chatterjee-tips
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SUMMER TERM DATES 

Fri 20 Jun 15:20-15:50 Friendly Friday - Ys 5 & 6 

Sat 21 Jun 18:30-21:00 Swim Gala @ Guildford Spectrum 

Mon 23 Jun 08:45 EYFS/KS1 Sports Day - Years 1 & 2 

Mon 23 Jun 10:30 EYFS Sports Day - Nursery & Reception 

Tue 24 Jun  YR Fire Service Visit 

Tue 24 Jun  Y6 Lego Stem Workshop 

Wed 25 Jun 08:45 KS2 Sports Day - Years 3 & 4 

Wed 25 Jun 10:30 KS2 Sports Day - Years 5 & 6 

Thu 26 Jun  Cherry & Willow Classes to Wildwood 

Fri 27 Jun  Rowan Class to Wildwood 

Fri 27 Jun 15:20-15:50 EYFS/KS1 Friendly Friday 

Sat 28 Jun 13:00-15:00 PTA Summer Fair 

Sat 28 Jun 18:00 Brass Concert @ CoGS 

Mon 30 Jun  INSET DAY 

Tue 1 & Wed 2 Jul  Forest School - 1 class per day 

Fri 4 Jul  Y3 Outdoor Learning Activity Day 

Fri 4 Jul 13:00-15:00 Y4 (selected pupils) Tennis Festival @ Pirbright 

Mon 7 - Fri 11 Jul  Y6 Marchants Hill Residential 

Thu 10 Jul 16:00-17:30 Y3/4 (selected pupils) Tri-Golf @ St Dunstan’s 

Tue 15 Jul 08:45 EYFS/KS1 Awards Assembly 

Wed 16 Jul 08:45 KS2 Awards Assembly 

Wed 17 Jul  Reception Mini Beast Ball 

Thu 17 Jul 09:00 Leavers’ Service @ CoGS 

Fri 18 Jul 12:00 Last Day of Summer Term 
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Parent and carer support  

Supporting children who face additional challenges can be difficult at times. With that in mind, the Hope 
Service has created a space for groups of parents and carers to come together on a regular basis to 
discuss the challenges they face in a confidential and supportive environment. 

These groups are specifically for parents and carers of children who would like additional support. You 
will have an opportunity to exchange experiences and receive support towards managing the often 
complex situations you find yourselves in. This is not a parenting class, rather a non-judgemental support 
group and we encourage you to talk about whatever seems most important. 

Support is offered via Microsoft Teams by Hope staff members, which could include a Therapist, Nurse, 
Teacher, Social Worker and Hope day programme staff or outside facilitators. 

The following link details the sessions on offer:   

https://clicktime.symantec.com/15wPURrH3sqdNRyUBSm6S?h=HoBLVLuvjpOmfho-

JzvP7c1OsGj2TUbNQU9T6LXwJWQ=&u=https://www.hopeservice.org.uk/parent-and-carer-support  

Tuesday 24 June 

5 - 6 pm 

Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, Queer (LGBTQ) - Gender Identity and Sexual Orientation: How to 

support a young person exploring their identity. 

Tuesday 8 July Education Health and Care Plan (EHCP) process: A question and answer session around the EHCP 

process and the criteria for an EHCP. 

https://clicktime.symantec.com/15wPURrH3sqdNRyUBSm6S?h=HoBLVLuvjpOmfho-JzvP7c1OsGj2TUbNQU9T6LXwJWQ=&u=https://www.hopeservice.org.uk/parent-and-carer-support
https://clicktime.symantec.com/15wPURrH3sqdNRyUBSm6S?h=HoBLVLuvjpOmfho-JzvP7c1OsGj2TUbNQU9T6LXwJWQ=&u=https://www.hopeservice.org.uk/parent-and-carer-support

